
TOWN OF RIDGWAY 

 

 DUCTILE IRON PIPE REPLACEMENT PROJECT  

 

  ADDENDUM NO. 2  

 

To all prospective bidders of the Ridgway Ductile Iron Pipe Replacement Project contract for which bids were to be 

received until 3:30 pm Wednesday July 31, 2024 at Ridgway Town Hall. 

 

The following additions, deletions, and/or modifications are hereby made to the Plans, Specifications, and Contract 

Documents: 

 

REPLACE:  SRF Attachment 1, Replace the Davis Bacon wage decision with the attached decision dated 7/19/24. 

 

ADD:  Section 00300, Add the following items to the Unit Price section of the bid form and complete the table 

below:   

 

3 Fittings (DI Pipe Size)         

  16" 90 or 45  el Ea       

  16" 22.5 or 11.25 EL Ea       

  14" 90 or 45  el Ea       

  14" 22.5 or 11.25 EL Ea       

  12" 90 or 45  el Ea       

  12" 22.5 or 11.25 EL Ea       

  10" 90 or 45  el Ea       

  10" 22.5 or 11.25 EL Ea       

  8" 90 or 45  el Ea       

  8" 22.5 or 11.25 EL Ea       

      

 

ADD: Section 00350, Pg 00300-7 – Measurement and Payment, Add the following paragraph above the “Note” at 

the bottom of the page:  

 

All items measured by the lineal foot will be measured and paid by plan quantity except when there are 

change orders that alter the plan quantity.  In that case the length of pipe will be measured horizontally and 

paid by the change authorized in the change order.   

 

MODIFY: Section 00350, Pg 00300-8 – Measurement and Payment, Item 2, Water line replacement, Modify the 

description to read: 

 

2. Water Line Replacement  

Furnish all labor, equipment, materials, including testing equipment, required to clear, grub, excavate, 

stabilize, shore, align, dewater, remove existing pipe, install new pipe line of the size and type listed, 

including all fittings shown on the plans and all miscellaneous appurtenances needed for the work with 

tracer wire and warning tape, bed, backfill, and compact, disinfect, test, traffic control, and restore and 

replace the full road section, including restoration of other surface improvements, revegetation of the site, 

disposal of removed and unsuitable materials, complete consistent with the Contract Documents.  Include 

in this item costs associated with importing bedding material, increasing the depth of the water line cover 



up to 1-1/2 ft over the specified depth, for short distances to cross under other utilities or avoid the need 

for a vertical fitting.  Also include all costs associated with locating and protecting and crossing culverts, 

water and sewer services and mains and other utilities.  Work in this item will be measured and paid for by 

the lineal foot of pipe installed as measured horizontally and includes disinfecting and testing, complete. 

Item 2a is for the HDPE pipe upstream of the upper PRV station and item 2b is for the C900 pipe 

downstream of the upper PRV Station.   

 

ADD: Section 00350, Pg 00300-11 – Measurement and Payment, Add the following: 

 

3.  Fittings 

Furnish and install any additional fittings, the use of which is approved in writing by the Engineer in advance 

of installation. Fitting shall be of the pressure rating and size of the adjoining pipe.  Fitting will be measured 

and paid for by the each fitting including joint restraint, thrust block, plastic wrap, miscellaneous 

appurtenances, and all work associated with Bid item 2, Water line replacement.   

 

CLARIFY: Section 02713 pg 9, sub section Alignment and Grade.  Clarify that the use of vertical fittings is only 

allowed when the use of a fitting is approved in writing by the Engineer and the depth of bury needed to avoid the 

fitting will exceed 6-1/2 ft.  No additional payment will be made for increasing the depth to 6-1/2 ft.  

 

This Addendum Two and its attachments shall be part of the Contract Documents and receipt thereof must be 

acknowledged on Page 00300-1 of the Bid Form. 

 

 

 

 

Joanne Fagan 

July 26, 2024  



"General Decision Number: CO20240003 07/19/2024

Superseded General Decision Number: CO20230003

State: Colorado

Construction Type: Heavy

Counties: Alamosa, Archuleta, Baca, Bent, Chaffee, Cheyenne, 
Clear Creek, Conejos, Costilla, Crowley, Custer, Delta, 
Dolores, Eagle, Elbert, Fremont, Garfield, Gilpin, Grand, 
Gunnison, Hinsdale, Huerfano, Jackson, Kiowa, Kit Carson, La 
Plata, Lake, Las Animas, Lincoln, Logan, Mineral, Moffat, 
Montezuma, Montrose, Morgan, Otero, Ouray, Park, Phillips, 
Pitkin, Prowers, Rio Blanco, Rio Grande, Routt, Saguache, San 
Juan, San Miguel, Sedgwick, Summit, Teller, Washington and Yuma 
Counties in Colorado.

HEAVY CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS

Note: Contracts subject to the Davis-Bacon Act are generally
required to pay at least the applicable minimum wage rate
required under Executive Order 14026 or Executive Order 13658.
Please note that these Executive Orders apply to covered
contracts entered into by the federal government that are
subject to the Davis-Bacon Act itself, but do not apply to
contracts subject only to the Davis-Bacon Related Acts,
including those set forth at 29 CFR 5.1(a)(1).

______________________________________________________________
|If the contract is entered    |. Executive Order 14026      |
|into on or after January 30,  |  generally applies to the   |
|2022, or the contract is      |  contract.                  |
|renewed or extended (e.g., an |. The contractor must pay    |
|option is exercised) on or    |  all covered workers at     |
|after January 30, 2022:       |  least $17.20 per hour (or  |
|                              |  the applicable wage rate   |
|                              |  listed on this wage        |
|                              |  determination, if it is    |
|                              |  higher) for all hours      |
|                              |  spent performing on the    |
|                              |  contract in 2024.          |
|______________________________|_____________________________|
|If the contract was awarded on|. Executive Order 13658      |
|or between January 1, 2015 and|  generally applies to the   |
|January 29, 2022, and the     |  contract.                  |
|contract is not renewed or    |. The contractor must pay all|
|extended on or after January  |  covered workers at least   |
|30, 2022:                     |  $12.90 per hour (or the    |
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|                              |  applicable wage rate listed|
|                              |  on this wage determination,|
|                              |  if it is higher) for all   |
|                              |  hours spent performing on  |
|                              |  that contract in 2024.     |
|______________________________|_____________________________|

The applicable Executive Order minimum wage rate will be
adjusted annually. If this contract is covered by one of the
Executive Orders and a classification considered necessary for
performance of work on the contract does not appear on this
wage determination, the contractor must still submit a
conformance request.

Additional information on contractor requirements and worker
protections under the Executive Orders is available at
http://www.dol.gov/whd/govcontracts.

Modification Number     Publication Date
          0              01/05/2024
          1              02/23/2024
          2              07/05/2024
          3              07/19/2024

 ELEC0012-006 06/01/2024

ALAMOSA, ARCHULETA, BACA, BENT, CHAFFEE, CONEJOS, COSTILLA,
CROWLEY, CUSTER, FREMONT, HUERFANO, KIOWA, LAS ANIMAS, MINERAL,
OTERO, PROWERS,  PUEBLO, RIO GRANDE, SAGUACHE COUNTIES

                                  Rates          Fringes

Electricians:....................$ 31.65            15.45
----------------------------------------------------------------
 ELEC0068-011 06/01/2024

CLEAR CREEK, EAGLE, GILPIN, GRAND, JACKSON, LAKE, LOGAN,
MORGAN, PHILLIPS, SEDGWICK, SUMMIT, WASHINGTON AND YUMA COUNTIES

                                  Rates          Fringes

ELECTRICIAN......................$ 44.95            19.08
----------------------------------------------------------------
 ELEC0111-002 09/01/2023

                                  Rates          Fringes



Line Construction:  
     Groundmen...................$ 24.61      21.25%+7.40
     Line Equipment Operator.....$ 39.77      21.25%+7.40
     Lineman and Welder..........$ 55.22      24.25%+7.40
----------------------------------------------------------------
 ELEC0111-008 01/01/2024

DOLORES, GARFIELD, GUNNISON, HINSDALE, LA PLATA, MOFFAT,
MONTEZUMA, RIO BLANCO, AND ROUTT COUNTIES

                                  Rates          Fringes

ELECTRICIAN......................$ 35.20            13.86
----------------------------------------------------------------
 ELEC0111-010 01/01/2024

OURAY, PITKIN, SAN JUAN AND SAN MIGUEL COUNTIES

                                  Rates          Fringes

ELECTRICIAN......................$ 35.20            13.86
----------------------------------------------------------------
 ELEC0111-014 01/01/2024

DELTA AND MONTROSE COUNTIES

                                  Rates          Fringes

ELECTRICIAN......................$ 35.20            13.86
----------------------------------------------------------------
 ELEC0113-004 06/01/2024

CHEYENNE, ELBERT, KIT CARSON, LINCOLN, PARK AND TELLER COUNTIES

                                  Rates          Fringes

ELECTRICIAN......................$ 38.20            18.10
----------------------------------------------------------------
 ENGI0009-004 05/01/2023

                                  Rates          Fringes

Power equipment operators:  
     Mechanic....................$ 34.58            14.25
     Motor Grader: Blade-finish..$ 34.58            14.25
     Motor Grader: Blade-rough...$ 34.05            14.25
     Roller: self-propelled, 
     all types over 5 tons.......$ 34.05            14.25
     Roller: self-propelled, 
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     rubber tires under 5 tons...$ 33.62            14.25
     Trackhoe....................$ 34.21            14.25
----------------------------------------------------------------
 PLUM0003-003 06/01/2024

CLEAR CREEK, GILPIN, GRAND, JACKSON, LAKE, LOGAN, MORGAN,
PHILLIPS, SEDGWICK, SUMMIT, WASHINGTON, AND YUMA. PARTS OF
ELBERT, EAGLE, KIT CARSON, LINCOLN, AND PARK COUNTIES

                                  Rates          Fringes

PLUMBER..........................$ 50.68            20.15
----------------------------------------------------------------
* PLUM0058-010 07/01/2024

ALAMOSA, BACA, BENT, CHAFFEE, CHEYENNE, CONEJOS, COSTILLA,
CROWLEY, CUSTER, ELBERT (Southern portion including towns of
Elbert, Matherson and Simla), FREMONT, HUERFANO, KIOWA, KIT
CARSON (Including towns of Dfalgler, Siebert, Vona, Stratton
and Bethune), LAS ANIMAS, LINCOLN (Including towns of Geona and
Arriba in the southern portion of the county), MINERAL, OTERO,
PARK (Including towns of Fauplay, Hartsel and Lake George),
PROWERS, PUEBLO, RIO GRANDE, AND SAGUACHE  COUNTIES

                                  Rates          Fringes

PLUMBER..........................$ 45.90            17.17
----------------------------------------------------------------
* PLUM0058-012 07/01/2024

TELLER COUNTY

                                  Rates          Fringes

PLUMBER  
     Includes HVAC Work..........$ 45.90            17.17
----------------------------------------------------------------
 PLUM0145-004 07/01/2023

ARCHULETA, DELTA, DOLORES, EAGLE (Eagle County is divided from
where Pitkin and Lake Counties join on the north, and in a
straight line to and including the town of Edwards and
northerly to the south east corner of Routt County), GARFIELD,
GUNNISON, HINSDALE, LA PLATA, MOFFAT, MONTEZUMA, MONTROSE,
OURAY, PITKIN, RIO BLANCO, ROUTT, SAN JUAN AND SAN MIGUEL
COUNTIES
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                                  Rates          Fringes

PLUMBER..........................$ 37.57            14.93
----------------------------------------------------------------
*  SUCO2001-005 12/20/2001

                                  Rates          Fringes

Carpenters:  
     Form Building and Setting...$ 16.16 **           .82
     All Other Work..............$ 15.72 **              
  
Cement Mason/Concrete Finisher...$ 14.76 **          2.28
  
Laborer, common..................$ 11.11 **          3.80
  
PIPEFITTER.......................$ 18.13             1.84
  
Power equipment operators:  
     Backhoe.....................$ 15.93 **          3.58
     Bobcat/Skid Loader..........$ 20.22             4.41
     Bulldozer...................$ 15.08 **          4.44
     Excavator...................$ 15.39 **              
     Front End Loader............$ 15.86 **          3.59
----------------------------------------------------------------

WELDERS - Receive rate prescribed for craft performing
operation to which welding is incidental.

================================================================

** Workers in this classification may be entitled to a higher
minimum wage under Executive Order 14026 ($17.20) or 13658
($12.90).  Please see the Note at the top of the wage
determination for more information. Please also note that the
minimum wage requirements of Executive Order 14026 are not
currently being enforced as to any contract or subcontract to
which the states of Texas, Louisiana, or Mississippi, including
their agencies, are a party.

Note: Executive Order (EO) 13706, Establishing Paid Sick Leave
for Federal Contractors applies to all contracts subject to the
Davis-Bacon Act for which the contract is awarded (and any
solicitation was issued) on or after January 1, 2017.  If this
contract is covered by the EO, the contractor must provide
employees with 1 hour of paid sick leave for every 30 hours
they work, up to 56 hours of paid sick leave each year.
Employees must be permitted to use paid sick leave for their
own illness, injury or other health-related needs, including
preventive care; to assist a family member (or person who is



like family to the employee) who is ill, injured, or has other
health-related needs, including preventive care; or for reasons
resulting from, or to assist a family member (or person who is
like family to the employee) who is a victim of, domestic
violence, sexual assault, or stalking.  Additional information
on contractor requirements and worker protections under the EO
is available at
https://www.dol.gov/agencies/whd/government-contracts.

Unlisted classifications needed for work not included within
the scope of the classifications listed may be added after
award only as provided in the labor standards contract clauses
(29CFR 5.5 (a) (1) (iii)).

----------------------------------------------------------------

The body of each wage determination lists the classification
and wage rates that have been found to be prevailing for the
cited type(s) of construction in the area covered by the wage
determination. The classifications are listed in alphabetical
order of ""identifiers"" that indicate whether the particular
rate is a union rate (current union negotiated rate for local),
a survey rate (weighted average rate) or a union average rate
(weighted union average rate).

Union Rate Identifiers

A four letter classification abbreviation identifier enclosed
in dotted lines beginning with characters other than ""SU"" or
""UAVG"" denotes that the union classification and rate were
prevailing for that classification in the survey. Example:
PLUM0198-005 07/01/2014. PLUM is an abbreviation identifier of
the union which prevailed in the survey for this
classification, which in this example would be Plumbers. 0198
indicates the local union number or district council number
where applicable, i.e., Plumbers Local 0198. The next number,
005 in the example, is an internal number used in processing
the wage determination. 07/01/2014 is the effective date of the
most current negotiated rate, which in this example is July 1,
2014.

Union prevailing wage rates are updated to reflect all rate
changes in the collective bargaining agreement (CBA) governing
this classification and rate.

Survey Rate Identifiers

Classifications listed under the ""SU"" identifier indicate that



no one rate prevailed for this classification in the survey and
the published rate is derived by computing a weighted average
rate based on all the rates reported in the survey for that
classification.  As this weighted average rate includes all
rates reported in the survey, it may include both union and
non-union rates. Example: SULA2012-007 5/13/2014. SU indicates
the rates are survey rates based on a weighted average
calculation of rates and are not majority rates. LA indicates
the State of Louisiana. 2012 is the year of survey on which
these classifications and rates are based. The next number, 007
in the example, is an internal number used in producing the
wage determination. 5/13/2014 indicates the survey completion
date for the classifications and rates under that identifier.

Survey wage rates are not updated and remain in effect until a
new survey is conducted.

Union Average Rate Identifiers

Classification(s) listed under the UAVG identifier indicate
that no single majority rate prevailed for those
classifications; however, 100% of the data reported for the
classifications was union data. EXAMPLE: UAVG-OH-0010
08/29/2014. UAVG indicates that the rate is a weighted union
average rate. OH indicates the state. The next number, 0010 in
the example, is an internal number used in producing the wage
determination. 08/29/2014 indicates the survey completion date
for the classifications and rates under that identifier.

A UAVG rate will be updated once a year, usually in January of
each year, to reflect a weighted average of the current
negotiated/CBA rate of the union locals from which the rate is
based.

State Adopted Rate Identifiers

Classifications listed under the ""SA"" identifier indicate that
the prevailing wage rate set by a state (or local) government
was adopted under 29 C.F.R  §1.3(g)-(h).  Example: SAME2023-007
01/03/2024. SA reflects that the rates are state adopted. ME
refers to the State of Maine. 2023 is the year during which the
state completed the survey on which the listed classifications
and rates are based. The next number, 007 in the example, is an
internal number used in producing the wage determination.
01/03/2024 reflects the date on which the classifications and
rates under the ?SA? identifier took effect under state law in
the state from which the rates were adopted.

----------------------------------------------------------------



                   WAGE DETERMINATION APPEALS PROCESS

1.) Has there been an initial decision in the matter? This can
be:

*  an existing published wage determination
*  a survey underlying a wage determination
*  a Wage and Hour Division letter setting forth a position on
   a wage determination matter
*  a conformance (additional classification and rate) ruling

On survey related matters, initial contact, including requests
for summaries of surveys, should be with the Wage and Hour
National Office because National Office has responsibility for
the Davis-Bacon survey program. If the response from this
initial contact is not satisfactory, then the process described
in 2.) and 3.) should be followed.

With regard to any other matter not yet ripe for the formal
process described here, initial contact should be with the
Branch of Construction Wage Determinations.  Write to:

            Branch of Construction Wage Determinations
            Wage and Hour Division
            U.S. Department of Labor
            200 Constitution Avenue, N.W.
            Washington, DC 20210

2.) If the answer to the question in 1.) is yes, then an
interested party (those affected by the action) can request
review and reconsideration from the Wage and Hour Administrator
(See 29 CFR Part 1.8 and 29 CFR Part 7). Write to:

            Wage and Hour Administrator
            U.S. Department of Labor
            200 Constitution Avenue, N.W.
            Washington, DC 20210

The request should be accompanied by a full statement of the
interested party's position and by any information (wage
payment data, project description, area practice material,
etc.) that the requestor considers relevant to the issue.

3.) If the decision of the Administrator is not favorable, an
interested party may appeal directly to the Administrative
Review Board (formerly the Wage Appeals Board).  Write to:

            Administrative Review Board
            U.S. Department of Labor
            200 Constitution Avenue, N.W.



            Washington, DC 20210

4.) All decisions by the Administrative Review Board are final.

================================================================

          END OF GENERAL DECISION"




